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  “Alis grave nil”

St.Michaels Village Community Group  

www.stmichaelsvillage.com
Minutes of Meeting held  on

       Monday 14 February 2012  At London Beach @ 7.30 p.m.

Present: Ken Mulholland, Rob Solly, Andrew Bennett, Lorna Mullholland,  Mike Dewdney,  James Entwistle, Liz Entwistle, Sandra Sutters, Parveen Goyal, Mrs Goyal, Trevor Bingham, Jean Curteis, David Curteis, Raymond Crawfurd, Brenda Walker, Brian Ladbury,  Maureen Ladbury, Rosemary Dayborn                      

Apologies: Vic Cole

Minutes of last meeting: Most items raised in last months minutes will be covered in this agenda. 

The two items which are not are 1) Pole Cleaning which happened on 15th April when the pole was creosoted and the triangle was weeded and swept. And 2) The forms have been submitted to Waitrose for their community funding. The minutes were agreed.

Finanaces: The Treasurer  reported that we currently have £2000.00 in the savings account and

£1921.97 in the current account

Quiz in conjunction with Village Hall - 12th May 2012: The quiz was a great success, raising £680 less expenses.  This amount has been split between The Village Hall and the Comunity Group. The next quiz will be held in September, date to be confirmed, and the lead will be taken by the Community Group.

Joint Dinner Dance at London Beach: Sandra has booked the venue for Saturday 1st December.  There will be 8 tables of 10 people, so 80 tickets to sell.  The price will probably be £30 per ticket to cover dinner and music.  London Beach will generously give back to the Village Hall charity the cost of the dinner.  If all tickets sold this will be in the region of £2000.  Sandra will get prices for music.

Hall Update: At a recent seminar at Harrietsham Ken and Rosemary were made aware of where and how to apply for grants for village hall projects.  It was made clear that before any request for funding is made, that canvassing of local residents to ensure the future need of any project would be the way forward.  Big Lottery funding do put aside part of the grant for help with project planning.

Meeting with Robin Wade: Robin Wade – now Mayor of Tenterden – had an informal meeting with Ken and Rob. The object of the meeting was to improve communication between Tenterden Town Council and The St Michaels Community Group.  In order to facilitate this the Community Group have moved their meetings forward by one week in the month, whenever this is practicable.

Projects:

Flower Bed Surround.  Chris Walker has this matter in hand

Tree for Jubilee A  6ft Tulip Tree has been purchased from Hopes Grove Nursery costing £30. It was voted to try and obtain a larger tree.  The metal tree guard would cost approx £400.  When a date for installation of the tree and granite marker has been decided, it needs to be arranged to agree who will turn the first sod.  An occasion could be made of the event and have a bar-b-que.

Village Notice Boards Liz has obtained a quote for a wooden notice board which would be approx. £800. Rob would obtain a further quote from a local carpenter. It was voted to go ahead for this price. The cost being equally shared between Liz & James Entwistle and The Community Group. The board would be headed St Michaels and be for the use of local organisations. Tenterden Town Council would erect their own board, for their notices, on the St Michael Village Stores land.

Chalk Avenue It has been decided to abandon this project for the time being because of the beaurocracy involved in obtaining evidence of underground services.

Christmas Tree:It was decided not to have the real tree which for this year was going to be donated, but because of the ongoing cost and probable obstruction of sight for traffic, the synthetic tree would be refurbished.  Storage would now be at the village hall.

AOB:Long term project to replace the pavilion on the rec.  Question to be asked of Tenterden Council as to whether the old one was insured and was there any compensation paid which would start the fund for a new one.

Budget to renew the flowers at the Point is to be £75.

Sandra has some bunting for the Jubilee .

Jubilee/ Shirley Bassey: There are still a few tickets available.  Please contact Sandra.

Next meeting: Next meeting will be on Monday 18th June at 7.30 at London Beach

